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On 26 November, 
Rooms 13 & 19 had the 
opportunity to participate 
in a STEM lesson at 
NMSHS.  Students 
had lots of fun making 
a catapult. We also got 
to see the inside of the 
new purpose built STEM 
centre at the high school. 

STEM ExcursionSTEM Excursion

IMPORTANT
INFORMATION
Students Last Day 
Thursday 17 December 2020

Students Resume
Monday 1 February 2021

If you are aware that your 
child/ren will not be attending 
Adam Road Primary School 
in 2021 can you please advise 
the office as soon as possible.

Uniform Shop Open
Wednesday 27 January 2021 
9.00am - 3.00pm
Friday 29 January 2021 
2.00pm – 4.00pm

School Development Days 
1 April 2021
24 May 2021
24 September 2021
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

As we come to the end of the 2020 school year 
I would like thank everyone for the support 
and hard work by so many that enabled us to 
navigate a particularly tricky year. 
Whilst we have had to make some changes to ensure the health 
and well-being of our community we have been able to achieve 
this and minimise disruption to our students.

I would like to make special mention of the staff at Adam Road 
PS who have never lost focus on providing the very best possible 
for our students.  Equally our students have acquitted themselves 
really well and engaged positively in school programs.  I regularly 
get great feedback regarding the performance and behaviour of 
our students from visitors to our school and community members 
who have seen our students representing Adam Road.

Our Final Assembly on Friday 11 December and Year 6 
Graduation on Wednesday 16 December are great ways 
to acknowledge the achievements of many of our students 
throughout this year.  So that we can meet current requirements 
for public gatherings we are inviting parents/carers of award 
winners (maximum of 2 per student) to attend the Final Assembly.  
We are able to increase this to a maximum of 4 family members/
carers per student for the Year 6 Graduation.  Please adhere to 
these numbers and follow the latest social distancing requirements 
set by the government.

We are making some changes to the structure of the school day 
in 2021.  School start and finish times will not change.  Our school 
day will be comprised of five sixty minute sessions as opposed to 
the six fifty minute sessions we have had this year.

	 8.30am	 Arrive at school

	 8.40am	 School begins

	 10.50am	 Recess

	 11.15am	 Instruction time

	 1.15pm	 Lunch

	 2.00pm	 Instruction time 

	 3.00pm 	 School finishes  

Whilst the lunch break is a little later than this year students will 
continue to eat first and play second.  Prior to the COVID 19 
Pandemic students used to play first and eat second therefore the 
actual eating time for lunch is very similar.

I hope everyone in the Adam Road Primary School Community 
has a safe and happy summer break.  We look forward to seeing 
you next year and sharing another productive school year.  I’m 
sure you all join with me in wishing our graduating Year 6 students 
all the very best as they begin high school.  

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL

THE RIGHT ANGLE

Take some photos while you’re working it out. If you 
email them to adamroad.ps@education.wa.edu.au,  

you may make it into the next newsletter!

Bad Maths Joke: 
Q:  �What does a mathematician use to plough a 

field?
A:  A pro-tractor.

TICK, TOCK, TICK, TOCK

What time is it now?
What will the time be in a 
thousand seconds?
Extension: What about a 
million seconds?

Mrs Overgaard spent time with 
Room 19 sharing her life in 

Sweden 90 years ago.
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ROOM 1 ENJOYING CHRISTMAS BOOKS IN THE LIBRARY

The end of the school year 
is fast approaching so it’s 

now time to return all your 
library books.  If you are 

unable to find your library 
books please see or phone 
Mrs Taylor in the library. 

A big thank you to Bunbury Tennis Club 
for the donation of tennis balls.



SPECIALIST AWARDS

YEAR 1

Room 1	 Claire

Room 2	 Isla

Room 3	 Tyler

YEAR 2

Room 4	 Dru

YEAR 3
Room 6	 Alfred 
Room 7	 Ava
Room 17	 Lola

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Jade
Room 12	 Lola

YEAR 5

Room 13	 Douglas

Room 19	 Layla

YEAR 6

Room 18	 Michael

Room 21	 Joshua

TERM 4
Science
Awards

YEAR 1

Room 1	 Amity

Room 2	 Isla 

Room 3	 Pippa

YEAR 2

Room 4	 Taylor

YEAR 3
Room 6	 Brooke
Room 7	 Chayce
Room 17	 Nathan

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Xavier 
Room 12	 Abner

YEAR 5

Room 13	 Briella

YEAR 6

Room 18	 Michael

Room 19	 Jessica

Room 21	 Ava

TERM 4
HaSS

Awards

AMAZING ATTENDER AWARD
Congratulations on being an outstanding attender at our school. The 
following students will be congratulated at the upcoming assembly 

and invited to lunch with Mr Asser on Thursday 3 December. 

Amazing Attender
Amazing AttenderYEAR 1

Room 3	 Chloe

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Leven

YEAR 3
Room 6	 Alfred

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Hannah

YEAR 5
Room 13	 Douglas

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Charlotte
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YEAR 4

Room 12	 Draylene

YEAR 5

Room 19	 Layla

YEAR 6

Room 18	 Kayla

Room 18	 Thomas

Room 21	 Ariella
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Term 4 – Dates To Remember
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

8 30 November 1 December 2 December
Kindy 2021 
Orientation 
Day

3 December 4 December
Assembly

9 7 December
Open School 
Board Meeting, 
6.30pm, all 
welcome to 
attend

8 December
Yr7 2021 BSHS 
& NMSHS 
Orientation 
Day

9 December 10 December
PP Transition 
Meeting, 9am, 
Assembly area

11 December
Final assembly, 
9am, invited 
guests

10 14 December 15 December 16 December
Year 6 
Graduation, 
invited guests

17 December
Students last 
day

18 December
School 
Development 
Day

MERIT CERTIFICATES

Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or the 
upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

PRE-PRIMARY
PP1	 Noah
PP2	 Bailey
PP3	� Blake, Emily
YEAR 1
Room 1	� Aileen-Lee,  

Georgia, Lincoln
Room 2	 Aria, Wynn
Room 3	 Kathryn, Maddison

YEAR 2

Room 1	 Caleb

Room 4	 Cozette, Ethan

Room 6 Chace, Marcus

YEAR 3

Room 7	 Astrid

Room 17	� Christabelle, Claire, 
Narquisha, Sophie

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Skye
Room 12	 Maja, Tirone
YEAR 5
Room 13	 Courtney, Jessica
Room 19	 Bella
YEAR 6
Room 18	 Joshua
Room 21	 Ryley, Tom

We are continuing last terms arrangements, where two guests per 
award recipient is invited to attend assembly. No others at this stage. 

ASSEMBLY, FRIDAY 4 DECEMBER 2.00PM



www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
6

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility

 

 

A message from Rhiannon & Phillipa  

.      
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS: 

 Running at 3 primary schools; Tuart Forest (with Phillipa), Kingston (with Rhiannon) and 
Cooinda 

 We have weekly incursions/excursions and daily theme days 
 Daily price: $66.90 ($12.88 after 85% CCS) 

 We care for Kindy (enrolled for 2021) through to year 7 
 FREE to enrol via www.oshclub.com.au  

 Want more info? Give us a call or pop in and see us in room 14 
Bookings now open! Get in quick! 

OSHClub News 
This week we trialled our new theme day. Every Monday we will now be “Mental Health Monday”. Everyone’s mental health 
is important, and we found a lot of our children didn’t know what mental health was or why it’s important. By putting a focus 
on mental health in a positive and fun way at the start of the week, we can carry it on throughout the week. Children are 
gaining the skills and knowledge to take care of their mental health which is a skill they can take with them throughout life.  
We are beginning to get into Christmas a little early to celebrate the end of a tough year! We have been busy making 
stockings ready for secret Santa cards as well as making some beautiful ornaments. On 1 December we started our advent 
calendar! Each day we open an envelope to reveal a very special surprise activity for the day! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
 
 
 

Educator: Phillipa Woods 
Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Accounts: 1300 395 735 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and 
cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 

RECYCLE YOUR BOTTLES AND 
CANS AT OSHCLUB! 

We are raising $$$ for local wildlife 
rescues. 

OSHCLUB PARTY  
BOOK IN NOW! 

After School Thursday 17 Dec  


